

Solid Waste Division

Department of Natural Resources and Parks King Street Center 201 South Jackson Street, Suite 701 Seattle, WA 98104-3855

206-296-6542 Fax 206-296-0197 TTY Relay: 711

June 15, 2010

David W. Danner, Secretary and Executive Director Attention: Gene Eckhardt, Assistant Director Washington State Utilities and Transportation Commission PO Box 47250 Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: Docket TG-090737 - Certification of Extended Recycling Plan

Dear Mr. Danner:

The purpose of this letter is to add information to my May 28, 2010 letter submitted to this docket on behalf of King County. King County and Fiorito Enterprises, Inc. & Rabanco Companies, dba: Kent Meridian Disposal Company have agreed to extend the expiration date of the current recycling plan, which includes 30 percent revenue sharing, from June 30, 2010 until July 31, 2010.

In my position as Solid Waste Division Director, I have been delegated the authority to make the certification of this plan as required in RCW 81.77.185. I hereby certify that the current plan remains consistent with the King County Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan.

Thank you for the opportunity to add to the comments in my previous letter. If you have further questions, please contact Bill Reed at 206-296-4402 or bill.reed@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Kevin Kiernan

Division Director